
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

Part of any school’s activity is trips outside school and when 
these occur, we hope that students remain aware that they carry 
their own reputation and that of the school. It is lovely to hear 
that students “get” that, and members of the community are 
quick to praise teenagers doing well. In my far off training 
college days, our lecturer said that in education we should 
multiply any positive comment by thirty to allow for the other 
people who think the same thoughts but don’t commit them to 
paper. I’m not sure that’s true, but it’s a pleasant thought. 
 

Two pieces of feedback this week have been much appreciated. 
One concerned students competing in snow sports: “I would like 
to make you aware that the members of the Hutt Valley High 
School Snowboard team were extremely helpful during the 
event. They regularly offered to help: removing foam from the 
Vaulting Pit after the Sports Evening and carrying equipment 
down the mountain after the Boardercross event. The Team 
were a credit to the School, Coach and themselves. It is a 
pleasure to meet such caring and considerate young people.” 
The second was from the Ministry of Social Development, one 
of whose staff was at the School Speech Finals and asked 
whether some of the winners would be willing to deliver their 
speeches for their Women’s Network. Despite the pressures of 
internal assessment deadline workloads the four students joined 
Ms Pearson in a trip out of school. I received a message saying 
(in part), “It’s not often we get the opportunity to have our work 
placed in a different context through the experiences of others 
and the exchange with your school did just that. The four 
presentations offered extraordinary insight into the world that 
young people are experiencing now, a world that MSD’s role is 
to improve. The presentations touched on what is happening in 
that world, how young people are handling and responding to 
what’s happening, including challenging us to listen and engage. 
Everyone who attended was stunned at the depth, quality and 
presence of the students and what they had to say. The event 
has made a lasting impact and it’s an impact we’d be keen to 
repeat in the future.” 
 

The efforts of the students above gel nicely with our theme for 
this term’s Year 9 and 10 assemblies where we have made 
awards for kindness. My argument is that these are in many 
ways the key awards for the year. They  are presented to 
students who are nominated by their teachers as being those 
who, in class, are consistently kind towards others, who put 
themselves out to help, who make the small gestures and 
statements that allow human society to function well. In my view 
these are the people who make our world work. We’re 
celebrating the aspects that protect and nurture us, because 
kindness underpins what it is to be human. As humans, we live 
in social groups. It’s intrinsic to who we are. Kindness binds 
such groups together, so it works towards the core 
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human drive to work together and exist as social beings. At a 
recent meeting of the Lower Hutt Wellness Cluster we were 
addressed by professionals working in the field of mental 
health. They spoke of four key factors that protect young 
people’s physical and emotional well being. Two of those were 
being within a loving relationship in the family, and another was 
service to others. We can understand immediately that having 
the assurance of love within our family is fundamental, but the 
service to others is a little less immediately obvious until we 
consider that if we are to help and serve others it immediately 
confers upon our own life a value sufficient that it is being 
shared and that helps us to feel positive about who and what 
we are. It builds our self-esteem and so protects us as it does 
so. Kindness is a strong component of both love and of service 
to others. Thus the awards celebrate the forces that underpin 
our humanity and provide the basis for our own happiness and 
sense of self-worth. The awards recognise important values of 
the school. 
 

As we approach the break between terms I have urged Year 11 
to 13 students to use the first week as time for recharging and 
renewal, and to accept that the second week is not for holiday 
but for preparation for the derived grade examinations. These 
are what an older generation called “mock exams” but they are 
anything but that. They offer a last chance to identify gaps and 
misunderstandings before the NCEA externals and they also 
serve as  insurance with respect to grades should a student be 
unable to sit the externals through reasons such as illness, 
injury or family bereavement. Last year the derived grade data 
was crucial when the Kaikoura earthquake meant the entire 
Year 11 cohort missed its science examination. Derived grades 
were generated from the school examinations and those 
became the students’ final results. These are important 
assessments. 
 

Before closing I want to thank our student representative on the 
Board of Trustees. Safari Hynes 12SR has been the student 
representative for two years, having been elected when he was 
in Year 10, and he was thanked and farewelled at his final 
meeting on Wednesday night. He is the first student to serve 
two years, and his contribution has been excellent. 
 

Thank you to students, staff and all those in our wider 
community who have helped in the many, many activities that 
characterise Hutt Valley High School life this term. Your 
generosity of spirit is exceptional and without you we definitely 
could not be the school we are. Best wishes for a time of rest 
and reflection in the coming days. 

  
 
 
Ross Sinclair, Principal  
 



 

Term dates - 2018 
 

Term 1 Monday 29 January (TOD) - Friday 13 April 
Term 2 Monday 30 April - Friday 6 July 
Term 3 Monday 23 July - Friday 28 September 
Term 4 Monday 15 October - Thursday 13 
 December 
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Looking Ahead 

 

October 
9-13   Cricket Trip to Hastings 

10   Japan Trip Returns 

16   First day of Term 4 

16-25   Senior Derived Grade Exams 

17-24   Year 8 2018 Interviews 

23   Labour Day Holiday 

24   Year 10 Science Trip to Welllington 

24   Maori Achievement Awards, 6.00 pm 

24   Year 10-13 out of zone applications 

 close - 4.00 pm  

25   HVHS Hoscars, 6.30 pm 

27   Last day for Year 13 students 

30-3/11  In school senior tutorials 

30   Senior Art Show 

31   Sports Awards Ceremony, 6.00 pm 

 

November 
1   Board of Trustees Meeting, 5.30 pm 

3   Last day for Year 11 and 12 students 

9-1/12   NCEA Exams 

12-19   Year 9 Camps 

23-28   Year 10 School Exams 

29-30   Year 9 Water Safety Days 

29   Board of Trustees Meeting, 5.30 pm 

Congratulations to: 

 Congratulations to Mitchell Stringer 13LR 

who has been named in the Wellington U18 

Rugby Team to play Tongan Schools next 

week. 

Movie Fundraiser - Thor: Ragnarok 
 

Sunday 29 October, 7.30 pm, Lighthouse Petone 
Tickets on sale now - $20 including lollies 

To buy your tickets, email kirsteng@paradise.net.nz or 
call Kirsten on 021 337 457.   

End of Year details - Senior Students 
 

Monday 16 October to Wednesday 25 October 

Year 11—13 school exams (timetable below) 
 

Wednesday 25 October to Friday 27 October 

Normal classes for all senior students 
 

Friday 27 October 

Year 13 students - last day 
 

Friday 3 November  

Year 11 and 12 students - last day 
 

Monday 4 December 

Year 13 Graduation Ceremony - 7.00 pm, Hutt City 

Church 
 

Tuesday 5 December 

Combined Year 11 and Year 12 Prizegiving - 10.30 am, 

Hutt City Church 
 

Students are expected to wear correct school uniform 
and parents are welcome to attend.  The Year 13 
Prizegiving is followed by a supper to which students are 
asked to bring a plate.  These are special occasions and 
we look forward to sharing them with you. 
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Winter Sports Group Photographs  
 

Available online now at inphotography.nz. The files are 
available as full resolution downloads for your electronic 
record keeping, and or you may order prints to be 
delivered to you directly. 
 

The photographs are password protected and are 
subject to INphotography’s full website terms and 
conditions and privacy policy as indicated on the 
website.   
 

Details have been emailed out to families. 

2017 NZQA Information 
 

NCEA fee payment direct to NZQA  
-  Payment of NCEA fees via the school has closed 
-  NZQA will accept 2017 fees directly from candidates.  
Candidates can log in to the NZQA website and pay 
their 2017 fees online using the learner login. 
 

Late fees and reminders 
-  Any NCEA and New Zealand Scholarship payments 
made after 1 December 2017 will incur a late fee of $50  
-  NZQA will send a letter to all affected candidates by 
late October reminding them they have unpaid 2017 
fees. 
 

Admission Slips to the Nov-Dec NCEA Exams 
-  Students will receive their NCEA Exam Admission 
Slips after they complete their school exams in Weeks 1
-2 of Term 4 
-  These slips will have the exams that students are 
entered into, the date and the time. 
-  Students who have been entered late into an external 
standard will need to get a new admission slip reprinted 
from the office in Week 3.  If a slip is lost a new slip can 
be obtained from the student office as well. 

YEAR 9 AND 10 AWARDS - TERM 3 
We enjoy acknowledging the successes of students as they strive to achieve their best. Each term we present awards 
to two students from each form class to reward them for aspects of their learning. 
 

For Term Three we focused on the most valuable form class member.  Congratulations to the following students on 
receiving an award: 

Year 9 Name Year 10 Name 

9BVFY 
  

Ann Yang 
Caleb Genet 

10BAPR Emma Warr 
Kingi Lewin 

9CLAE 
  

Ruby Shanks 
Jed Walker 

10BLMS Finn Davenport 
Kendra Rudolph 

9GELY Shameena Jagu 
Tegan Reid 

10DPDY Luca Beattie 
Imali De Silva 

9GOHD Wyatt Wilson 
Amy Poynter 

10ELFL Molly Kowalczyk 
Maneil Ravji 

9GRWO Lauren Strickland 
William Thomson 

10GLTS Sophie Beattie 
Eleanor Humphrey 

9HUGU Lewis Martin 
Maaka Leadbitter 

10HLYN Emma-Jay Carey 
Timothy Wessels 

9KIPA Akshy Bedi 
Aime Ayala 

10HRRI Leroy Paton-Goldsbury 
Charlotte Coulson 

9MCCA Ashley Smith 
Jontelle Pagani 

10HYGW Aimee Metwell 
Pawndeep Kaur 

9MZAN Lisa Dao 
Greta Burchell 

10LANV Shunhua Ding 
Lulu Jansen 

9OCCO Abbie Kincaid 
Lynda Looc 

10MXTM Daniel Hallinan 
Alessandra Ryan 

9ROBC Olivia Poynter 
Caio Fernandes 

10THDM Oliver Swanson 
Katie Barr 

9WSML William Bui 
Selena Groves 

10SPPF Luan Danh 
Dillan Liang 

LSU Damon Allen 
Ella Davenport 

10TANB Millie Bramao 
Justin Hawker 

School office hours during holidays 

Please note the school office will be open on Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday of both weeks with reduced 
hours of 10.00 am to 3.00 pm. 
 

Normal office hours will resume on Monday 16 October.   
 

The Resource Centre is closed for the holiday break. 

https://inphotography.nz/

